## **Building, Streets and Grounds**

November 9, 2016

Meeting called to order at 7:02PM.

Attending: Chris Shepard, Mike Dougherty, Mollie Wilkins and Karl Wilkins.

Storm Drain fixed by Advanced Drain.

Tail gate spreader and front plow for the big truck donated by Russ Yarger. Chris Shepard got spreader in working order. Good job Chris, and a thank you to Russ Yarger for the donation to the village.

Rust holes in the box of the big plow truck repaired.

Hard time collecting leaves this fall with only 2 people. Chris needs 3 to efficiently collect the leaves. Chris has had 2 volunteers, Connie Albright and Nick Webb. Thank you to Connie and Nick for lending a hand with leaf pick up.

Red truck clutch is shot and has very low oil pressure. Need to look at what we can do for next year in a replacement vehicle.

Mat Thomason done around November 15, asking Mat to help Chris until November 30 due to leaves falling off trees late this year.

Quote from Stalwart Builders for roof on community center was presented by Chris Shepard. Need to put plastic down on the roof for this winter tell help with the leak issue. No roof replacement until possibly spring.

New village signs will be in place in a week or so.

Meeting adjourned at 7:31PM